
December 5, 2024 

Bible Verse of the Week 
“No temptation has overtaken you except 

such as is common to man; 

but God is faithful, who will not allow you to 

be tempted beyond what you are able, 

but with the temptation will also make the 

way of escape, that you may be able to 

endure it” 1 Corinthians 10:13 

 

From the Principals Desk:  

Character Trait of the Month-Giving 
Dear Zion Family, 

This month, Zion is focusing on the 

character trait of giving. Giving isn't only 

about material things—it's about offering 

our time, kindness, and compassion to 

those around us. We are encouraging our 

students to look beyond themselves and 

see how they can make a difference in the 

lives of others, whether through small acts 

of kindness, being a good friend, or 

supporting someone in need. 

In our daily announcements, we have 

been sharing Bible verses that highlight the 

joy and importance of giving, such as Acts 

20:35, which reminds us, "It is more blessed 

to give than to receive." We want our 

students to understand that giving is a 

reflection of God's love, and while it brings 

joy, we know that all good things, including 

the ability to give, come from God alone. 

At home, you can support our focus on 

giving by encouraging your child to think 

about ways they can be generous within 

your family or our town. This could be as 

simple as helping a sibling, making a card 

for a friend, or even donating a small 

amount of their allowance to a charity of 

their choice. We hope these conversations 

and actions will help us all reflect on how 

we can give freely and joyfully, just as God 

has given to us. 

Thank you for your continued support and 

for being a vital part of our Zion Family. Let 

us all work together to model and nurture 

the spirit of giving in our children. 

In His Service, 

Jamie Crouch 

Zion Lutheran School 

Principal 

 

Announcements: 
Cold Weather Reminder: Bring Your Winter 

Gear! 

As the weather gets colder, please 

remember that students will need coats 

and other winter gear to go outside for 

recess on cold days. When the wind chill is 

especially cold, a winter coat will be 

required. Thank you for helping keep our 

students warm and ready to enjoy their 

recess time! 

Preschool/Daycare through 2nd Grade 

Our next family night will take place on 

Wednesday, January 22 at 6pm. Please 

look for more information and a sign-up 

form to come home after Thanksgiving 

Break. 

 



 

Zion Lutheran 

School will be 

presenting 

“Light a 

Candle” this 

unique 

children’s 

service involves the lighting of candles to 

represent the good news of God’s love, 

shown for us in the gift of His son on that 

first Christmas. This program will include our 

pre-K4 through 8th grade students and will 

take place Sunday, December 15 at 

1:30pm, in the church sanctuary. A second 

program will be held Friday, December 20th 

at 9:00am in the church sanctuary. There 

will not be any make-up dates should the 

program be canceled due to weather. 

 

Metro-East Lutheran 

High School is now 

accepting applications 

for new students for the 

2025-2026 school year. 

Apply online by clicking 

on the "Admissions" tab on our website 

at melhs.org. For more information, 

email admissions@melhs.org. Apply today 

for your student to be a part of our growing 

school community! 

 

 

 

 

Important Upcoming Dates 
NOTE ATHLETIC DATES ARE LISTED UNDER SPORTS 

Thursday 12/12: Christmas Shoppe Set up in 

the gym 

Friday 12/13: Christmas Shoppe 

Sunday 12/15: Christmas Program 1:30 

Tuesday 12/17 8th grade Basketball and 

Cheer Night 

Friday 12/20: Christmas Program 9:00am 

Monday 12/23-Monday 01/06 Christmas 

Break 

December Birthdays-Happy Birthday! 

12/02 Pam Kleckner 

12/02 Alice Weindel 

12/05 Avery Brunnworth 

 

In our prayers this week 

➢ Birthday blessings to Pam Kleckner, 

Alice Wiendel, and Avery 

Brunnworth. 

➢ Zion leadership, teachers, staff and 

congregation. 

 

Lunch Bites 
Lunch Volunteers for the week of Dec.5-

Dec.12: 

Thurs.12/5: Ashley Sanks 

Fri.12/6: Tim Seelbach  

Mon 12/9: 

Tues. 12/10: Pam Hagarty 

Weds. 12/11: 

Thurs. 12/12:Heather France 

 

If you have an hour of free time, please 

consider volunteering to help serve lunch 

to our students and staff. Please sign up 

here if  you are able to help: 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60B044

AA5AC29A2FA7-50706609-serving 
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Student Council 

 
Christmas Tree Auction: Each grade at Zion 

has been asked to decorate a miniature 

Christmas tree to be auctioned off with the 

proceeds going to the student council. 

Christmas trees are on display in the school 

front lobby and bidding will end Sunday, 

December 15th following the Christmas 

program. See the flyer below to see a few 

of the trees that are available. Trees will be 

in the narthex at the church this weekend 

to view. 

Mark your calendars: Choir Dates 
“Joyful Noise” 3rd-8th grade 

“Praise Him” 4yr PreK-2nd grade 

• December 15, Christmas Program 

• December 20, Christmas Program 

 
Sunday School Classes are every Sunday 
from 9:30-10:15 

In addition to adult classes, we have 

classes for Early Childhood (3 years old-1st 

grade), Elementary (2nd- 5th grade), and 

Youth Bible study (6th-12th grade).  Early 

Childhood classes will meet in Mrs. 

Kleckner’s Preschool room (off the 

gym). Elementary classes will meet in Mrs. 

Meadors classroom (on the main 

floor).  The 6th-12th grade youth bible study 

class will meet in Mrs. Cook’s classroom (on 

the main floor), and the adult class gathers 

in the school cafeteria (lower-

level).  Please consider joining us this fall! 

 

Chapel Offerings 
Every Wed. the students/staff attend 

chapel service at 8:30am in the church.  

Parents and friends are invited to join us as 

well.  Offerings are collected weekly and 

given to a selected charity per quarter. 2nd 

Quarter offerings will be donated to 

Lutheran Disaster Response. 

Youth group  
God’s Kids (3rd-5th grade) 

On Sunday, December 8 we will have our 

Christmas party for God’s Kids at the school 

from 1-3pm. We will have pizza (a member 

of the church has graciously donated the 

funds for this) soda and cookies provided. 

Each child attending is asked to bring a 

$5.00 wrapped gift for an exchange. The 

gift should be something for a boy or a girl. 

(Ideas might include candy, food, socks, 

seasonal items, a couple of fun dollar tree 

finds, etc.  Be creative and have fun with 

your gifts. We will play a game to 

exchange our gifts.  

Please contact Pam Kleckner with any 

questions.  

 

MS/HS YOUTH GROUP 6th-12th) 

Sunday, December 8 2:00-4:00 

Bowling at Airport Plaza Bowl 

Meet at Zion at 1:30. We plan  

to be back by 4:30. Price will  

be dependent on how  

many attend.  
                         

Sports/Activities Schedule 
Sports Physical: Any student wanting to 

play a sport will need a sports physical. 

Please note 6th graders may use their 

health form as a sports physical 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BASKETBALL 

Girls  

Coach: Ryan Henke and Tim Seelbach 

Practices: 

Thurs.12/5: 3:00-5:00 

Mon. 12/9: 3:00-5:00(A) 

Mon. 12/9: 3:00-4:30(Co-ed) 



Thurs.12/12:3:00-5:00(A) 

Thurs.12/12:3:00-4:30(Co-ed 

Games: 

Fri. 12/06-Sun. 12/08 Trinity Edwardsville Tip-

Off Tournament 

Fri.12/06@ MELHS   A     5:15 

Sat.12/07@ MELHS  A     8:00/TBA 

Sun.12/08@ MELHS  A     TBA 

Tues.12/10 Home vs. Trinity, Edwardsville 

                                C/A    5:00/6:00  

Boys 

Coach: BJ Davis, Andrew Robertson 

Practices: 

Thurs.12/5: 5:00-7:00 

Mon. 12/9: 3:00-4:30(Co-ed) 

Thurs.12/09:5:00-7:00 

Thurs.12/12:3:00-4:30(Co-ed) 

 

Games: 

Thurs. 12/05  Home game vs FCBA 

              C/A     6:00-7:00 

Tues.12/10 Home vs. Trinity, Edwardsville 

                                     A            7:00 

Thurs. 12/12@Good Shepherd 

                   B/A         6:00/7:00 

 

Cheer 

Coaches: Michaela 

Martintoni, Stephanie 

Diamond 

Practices: 

Thurs.12/12: 6:00-7:15 

 

 

                 

PTL 
Sunday 12/08 at 5:00p.m. The PTL will meet 

for a business meeting. All are welcome to 

attend. 

 
 

Christmas Shoppe 

"Each year Zion PTL 

hosts a Christmas 

Shoppe for our Zion 

students to shop for presents for their loved 

ones. This year we will be hosting the event 

on Friday, December 13th. 

 

We need Christmas Elves! Our elves assist 

students with their shopping or wrapping 

presents. If you can help for any time at all, 

please sign up at this link. Full shifts are not 

mandatory, any time you can volunteer is 

much appreciated. We may also need 

assistance with breakdown and inventory 

after the event." 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4

8AAAF2DA1FEC61-53197307-ptlchristmas 

 
School Apparel Shop Your NEW 24/7 

Zion Lutheran School Sideline Store is officially 

up and running. Get out there and cheer on 

your team. Go Zion Lutheran School!  
Visit the Store Here: 
https://sideline.bsnsports.com/schools/illin
ois/staunton/zion-lutheran-school  
 

Restaurant Fundraiser Dates 

Please support our local merchants. 

A percentage of your meal will be 

donated to support Zion! Thank you to our 

local merchants! 

Dairy Queen Fundraiser Nights 

1st Monday of Every Month 

 

EL Indio 

2nd Wednesday of the Month 

 

Little Italy’s Fundraiser Nights 

3rd Wed. of the month 

 

Asian Bistro- (dates to be announced) 

 

RaiseRight (Formally Scrip) 
Go to RaiseRight.com or download the 

new RaiseRight app on your phone to get 

started.  The Zion enrollment code is 

FC3ALE174778.  program.   

 

Orders may be placed on line at 

RaiseRight.com or you may also call 

Michelle (618-660-5044) or e-mail her at  

mailto:Fri.12/06@%20MELHS
mailto:Sun.12/08@%20MELHS
mailto:Fri.12/06@%20MELHS
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E48AAAF2DA1FEC61-53197307-ptlchristmas
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http://shopwithscrip.com/


michrant@gmail.com. You may drop off 

scrip orders and payments at the school, 

daycare, or church office during their 

regular hours.   All orders placed by noon 

on Monday will be available for pickup by 

Thursday of each week.  Orders may be 

available sooner if items requested are 

currently in stock.  For immediate 

purchases, scrip is available during school 

office hours.  We continue to carry our 

local retailers and our most popular 

national retailers in inventory. If you have 

additional questions, please contact 

Michelle Rantanen.   

 

Remember, a percentage of all of your 

scrip purchases will be deducted from your 

monthly tuition!   
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Thanksgiving Feast 2024 

 

 

 

Thank you to Ms. 

Tammy, Darla 

Jorn and Karen 

Brown for 

preparing the 

delicious meal 

and to all the 

volunteers that 

helped with 

serving the meal 

and cleaning up. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


